SUBMISSION ON FORESHORE AND SEABED BILL 2004

6th July, 2004

From:
Jillian Wychel and David James 


The Rowan Partnership


Wanganui 5001

We wish to appear in person, preferably in Wanganui.

We oppose this legislation.

Introduction 

We are Pakeha who have been engaged for the past sixteen years in educating people within local government, health providers and some government departments in matters to do with the Treaty of Waitangi and race relations. 

Our concerns

We understand the needs: 

· to ensure continued public rights to use the foreshores and seabeds, 

· to avoid exclusive freehold title in them which might then be sold, and 

· to ensure an effective Crown voice in the planning and management of coastal areas.

We believe that these needs could be met by negotiation with the representatives of hapu and iwi, who have indicated willingness to accommodate them, and that those negotiated agreements could be embodied in marginal amendments to existing legislation. (See, for example, the suggestions in the letter from Professor F N Brookfield, published in The Listener, May 22nd 2004 – copy attached.) Access to the Courts by those concerned would not then be seen to have been interfered with by Government, nor would putative existing rights be unilaterally extinguished.

The draft legislation does not achieve certainty, for example about the weight that consent authorities under the Resource Management Act will give to the concerns of hapu and iwi, and has already been read by various parties in mutually contradictory ways on this and other matters.

Above all, we are concerned at the effect of this process and this draft legislation on race relations in our country, taken in combination with other current strains on those relationships. We note that the Deputy Prime Minister has described himself as “a bit queasy” about the process on these grounds. “What do we expect the Maori reaction to be to that? It’s going to be one of deep resentment and deep anger in response…. It’s bad for us all if that happens.” (David Slack, Bullshit, Backlash and Bleeding Hearts, Penguin 2004, page 191.) We can only agree with him.

